
IATC Fall Meeting 
Sunday, November 6, 2016 

@ Ames High School 
Ames, Iowa 

 
President Steve Roth called the meeting to order at 9:32. There were 33 members present, Jared Chizek 
from the IHSAA and John Overton from the IGHSAU. Steve welcomed everyone and thanked them for 
coming and giving of their time. Steve also thanked those that helped at the Sr. All-Star CC meet the day 
before.  Introduction were made. 
 
The minutes were read and a motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes. Motion passed. 
 
 Jared Chizek and John Overton gave a report on the fall CC season.  

 They reported that it was a very successful CC season. 

 Jared reported on changes to boys’ track with the addition of the sprint medley relay and the 
changes to the order of events. There was some discussions. 

 They discussed looking at classification in CC. 

 They discussed pets and the illegality of them at meets. 

 John thanked the members present for their support over the years, as he is retiring. 
 
Voting for State CC officials was done. 
 
Voting for Coach of the Year for CC was done, 1 state and 5 at large for each class and each gender. The 
awards will be presented at the December Banquet. 
 
Voting for Middle School CC Coach of the Year for track was done. This award will be presented at the 
December Banquet. 
 
Voting for Assistant Coach of the Year for CC, one each gender, was done. This award will be presented 
at the December Banquet. 
 
 
Committee Reports 
 
Dan D reported on the Hall of Fame Banquet. It will be December 3rd in Ames. Tickets have gone up to 
$25 in advance and $30 at the door. 
 
Tim T reported on the Hall of Fame. The selections were made before the spring meeting. He 
encouraged people to get names to the committee to be considered. 
 
Steve R. reported on the Sr. All-Star track meet. A motion was made and seconded and passed to pay all 
of the Iowa athletes’ entry fees. 
 
Rob H. reported on the IATC Website. He discussed changes and reported that on ranking days there 
were 20,000 views. He talked about the need for better intercommunication between the coaches and 
him to get information on the site. 



 
Kirk S. reported on the CC All-State selections. They are up to 15 and will posted on the website. 
 
Jared F. and Ben T. reported on the Academic All-State awards. So far there has been 19 boys and 15 
girls. 
 
Steve R. reported on the 25 Year Coaching awards. Coaches need to get the names to Mitch A. by the 
deadline so he can get the plaques ordered. 
 
Eric C. and Kirk S. reported on the Mike Henderson Middle School meets. The girls will be at Ankeny 
Centennial and the boys at Ames. 
 
Steve R. reported on the IATC Pentathlon. It will be at Central again and they did very well last time. Bill 
N. will be the starter and knows the meet. 
 
Rod S. reported on the IATC Awards. As soon as Greg T. gets the names, he will order the plaques. 
 
Marty T. reported on the IATC Sr. CC Spotlight Meet. John Brostad took over as the meet director and 
did very well. The meet ran very smoothly. 
 
Kirk S. reported on the Joint CC Advisory Committee. Comments and suggestions were given to Kirk to 
take to the meeting. 
 
Bill C. reported on the Joint Track and Field Advisory Committee. There was discussion of the need for 
better communication with the coaches and discussion on the changes made. 
 
Eric C. reported on the Washburn Middle School CC Meet. The meet is growing as there were 1511 
registered athletes. There was discussion on late entries and a motion was made seconded and passed 
that the extra fee for late entries goes to the meet coordinator. 
 
Steve R. reported on the Track Power Rankings. We were looking for someone to manage this and 
Peggy offered her services. 
 
Marty T. reported on the CC Team Rankings. It went well with a committee for each class and gender. 
 
Steve R. reported on the Drake Hospitality Room. Plans to run the same as last year. 
 
 
Rod S. gave a treasurer’s report. A motion was made and seconded to accept the treasurer’s report. 
Motion passed. 
 
Todd P. gave a report on shirt sales. They are going very well. 
 
Rod S. gave a membership report. There are 117 schools that are members and 10 individuals. 
 
 
 
 



Old Business 
 
The decision was made to go with the new design for the medals for the Middle School meets. 
 
New Business 
 
Tim O. talked about the proceedings at the Joint Track and Field meeting. He explained the new order of 
events for the track meets. 
 
A motion was made and seconded to adjourn the meeting. Motion passed. 
Meeting was adjourned at 1:23. 
 
Rod Smith 
IATC Secretary/Treasurer 

 


